
Park Lane Community Council Meeting Minutes 
May 18, 2017 

Park Lane Conference Room – 7:00 p.m. 

Attendees:  Jake Prestwich, Shelby Rodgers, Jessica Smith, Bekah Gardner, Linda Tognoni, Michelle 
Pearce, Jen Coccimiglio, Diane Nahalewski, Justin Jeffrey 
 

I. Council reviewed the minutes from the previous meeting. 
a. Shelby Rodgers motioned to approve the minutes, Michelle Pearce seconded the 

motion. 
b. The council voted unanimously to approve the minutes. 

II. SNAP Plan updates 
a. Parking Lot is on the district’s 5-year plan to be redone.  The slope is too steep and will 

be improved. 
b. Concerns had been expressed that the walk on the south side to the sidewalk is also 

steep.  It will be fixed when the parking lot is redone. 
c. Other concerns for Sandy City 

i. Sandy City is in the beginning process of adding sidewalks on 10000 S above 
Park Lane as the road leads to Granite Park. 

ii. The question was raised by the council earlier this year as to why there are no 
flashing lights reminded people of the school zone east of the 4-way stop on 
10000 S.  The city informed us that the 4-way stop eliminates the need for these 
lights. 

III. Parent and Student Handbook 
a. The council discussed proper footwear and how to encourage such to keep students 

safe both on the playground and in the building.  An informal suggestion was made to 
students to wear close-toed shoes instead of flip flops to school to reduce the risk of 
injury on the playground and during P.E. 

i. The council further discussed outdoor cleats and proposed to include language 
discouraging outdoor cleats inside the Park Lane building. 

ii. Mr. Jeffrey reiterated that elementary school is the time to teach students 
appropriate dress for school. 

1. The district dress code will be included in this Parent/Student Handbook 
IV. Stipend Approvals 

a. It was proposed that $500 be given to the faculty member who maintains the Park Lane 
Elementary website. 

i. Linda Tognoni moved to vote in the affirmative, Jen Coccimiglio seconded the 
motion. 

ii. The council voted unanimously to allocate $500 towards website maintenance. 
b. It was further proposed that the Art teacher be compensated $100 for his or her time 

spent in preparation for Park Lane’s annual Night of the Arts. 
i. Linda Tognoni moved to vote in the affirmative, Shelby Rodgers seconded the 

motion. 



ii. The council voted unanimously to allocate $100 towards this stipend. 
V. Miscellaneous Business 

a. Staffing issues for 2017-2018 school year 
i. Laura Taylor, the Beverly Taylor Sorenson drama teacher will be leaving at the 

end of this school year. 
ii. The 3rd grade teacher originally offered a position at Park Lane changed her 

mind.  A new teacher has already been offered and has accepted the position to 
replace her. 

VI. The SCC meeting stands adjourned until the 2017-2018 school year.  The meeting ended at 
7:56 p.m. 


